
Wednesday
“Watch Out!”
   Today’s Scripture  Romans 16:17-18

“But their intentions are pure!” They don’t mean any harm!” It doesn’t 
matter. When it comes to the pure message of Jesus Christ, we don’t 
have the luxury of listening to error even from sincere voices.

Many congregations of the Lord’s people have journeyed on the edge 
of the abyss, disguised by the best of intentions. These diversions are 
due to “compromise”—a refusal to “stand firm”—all to become more 
“appealing” and “appetizing” to a biblically illiterate culture. 

Unfortunately, this is nothing new. The apostle Paul told the church at 
Rome—a church absorbed and infused by pagan culture—“I appeal to you, 
brothers, to watch out for those who cause divisions and create obstacles 
contrary to the doctrine that you have been taught; avoid them. For such 
persons do not serve our Lord Christ, but their own appetites, and by 
smooth talk and flattery they deceive the hearts of the naïve” (Romans 
16: 17-18). Did you catch the seriousness and somberness of Paul’s 
voice? I “appeal to you.” Some translations render it, “I urge you.” It’s the 
same seriousness, the same wording, by which he urged the Romans to 
become “living sacrifices, holy and pleasing to God” (Romans 12: 1-2). 
Paul goes so far as to say, “...avoid them...” Strong words from the pen of 
the apostle who provided the original church discipline pattern.

Paul even reminds us deception stems from confident, talented speakers 
who can effectively capture the attention and stroke the ego of their 
listeners. They attack those who are weak—the “naïve”— who don’t know 
any better. Yes, when it comes to restoring New Testament Christianity, 
we can’t be too selective regarding the voices we hear. We must “watch 
out” for words that would lead us astray. 

Today, I will...yearn for the simplicity and beauty of New Testament 
Christianity. I will acknowledge Jesus and His word as the ultimate 
authority. I will “watch out” for those who cause me to think or believe 
differently.
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